March 14, 2000

The Honorable Pete von Reichbauer

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember von Reichbauer:

I am pleased to transmit for King County Council review and approval, an ordinance which authorizes the King County Executive to sign an amendment to the interlocal cooperation agreement which establishes A Regional Coalition for Housing (ARCH).  The current members are the cities of Bellevue, Kirkland, Redmond, Mercer Island, Issaquah, Bothell, Woodinville, Newcastle, and King County.

King County participates with the cities to address affordable housing needs on the eastside through promotion of sound policies and the financing of affordable housing projects and programs.  The proposed ordinance amends the ARCH interlocal by changing the membership structure to incorporate participation by cities with populations of less than 5,000 persons.  Representation of the point cities of Beaux Arts, Clyde Hill, Hunts Point, Medina and Yarrow Point are covered in this amendment.  

I look forward to Council review of this amendment to the ARCH interlocal agreement.  If you have any questions, please call Barbara J. Gletne, Director, Department of Community and Human Services, at 296-7689.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  John Chelminiak, Chief of Staff



        Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director


              Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Barbara J. Gletne, Director, Department of Community and Human Services
